Minutes / Meeting Notes 2005 NCA-4 Regional Project Annual Meeting for Horticulture Department Chairs and Unit Leaders
Iowa State University, Ames

Participants: Participants included Jeff Iles (host and chair) (Iowa State U.), Stephen Myers (Ohio State U.), Ron Perry (Michigan State U.), Rich Marini (Penn State U.), Tom Michaels (U. of Minn), Ed Ashworth (Purdue U.), Pete Schaefer (South Dakota State U.), Brian Klubek (Southern Illinois U.), Bruce Branham (U. of Illinois), Alan Taylor (Cornell U., Geneva), Marvin Pritts (Cornell U., Ithaca) and Tom Bewick, (USDA-CSREES).

May 1, 2006, Dr. Iles hosted a large portion of the group in a pre-conference tour of the research station, campus grounds, ISU Jack Trice football stadium and the Bergstrom Indoor Training Facility, and Reiman Gardens; concluding the evening with a presentation made by Marc Harding, Director of Admissions, ISU.  

The regional meeting with conference participants was held at Reiman Gardens, May 2 (9 am – 5:00 pm) & May 3 (8 am – 12 pm), 2005.
The group was welcomed by Catherine Woteki, Dean, College of Agriculture. Discussion focused on topics such as the definition of scholarship in extension, the new USDA Food Pyramid (“Post Genomic Medicine”), and Hatch funding and its future. The group discussed “Affiliate Status” connectivity with field extension agents in various states. Some have formal systems and infrastructures in place, while others are beginning to develop them. The group also discussed the definition of Consumer Horticulture and that this area of work goes beyond Master Gardeners. Relationships and service with Rose Societies, Day Lilly Societies, statewide Associated Garden Clubs, Private Gardens, companies such as Scott’s, A&M Leonard, etc, who service the public (this area makes up sales of Home Depot and Wallmart of 26 % and 17 % of sales, respectively). ISU Extension Administration explained the Cost Recovery/Revenue Generation program. Paul Brown, indicated that they have been able to reduce impact on staffing plans. Dr. Jerry Miller, Associate Dean for extension updated the group on initiatives in the college of agriculture. Tom Bewick, USDA CSREES, Program Leader for Horticulture, updated the group on national initiatives and trends, including the Specialty Crops Initiative, 2007 Farm Bill. Dr. Bewick updated us on the ASHS Workshop, “Priority Setting for NRI”. He led discussion on the future of Hatch funds and formula funding for LGIs. He encouraged the group to communicate with faculty to improve in the area of writing impact statements. Representatives of the following Universities submitted their state reports: Ohio State University, Southern Illinois University, Penn State University, Purdue University, South Dakota State University, North Dakota State University, Iowa State University, Cornell University (Ithaca), Cornell University (Geneva),University of Illinois, University of Minnesota, and Michigan State University. Reports were also submitted in absentia by University of Nebraska and Kansas State University.

